
City of Bel Aire, Kansas 
 
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:   August 12, 2025 
TO:  Ted Henry, City Manager 
FROM:  Anne Stephens, City Engineer 
RE:  45th and Oliver Bridge Replacement Engineering Services 
 
Current Situation: 
Garver designed the Bridge Replacement for the 45th and Oliver bridge.  Since this was pulled out of 
the overall 45th, Oliver to Woodlawn Road Reconstruction project as a separate project due to KDOT 
funding, additional work was needed to separate the plan set, produce bidding documents, and 
provide bidding services. 
 
Discussion: 
Since additional work was required to separate the bridge replacement from the overall 45th Street 
Replacement plans, this supplemental agreement request is to cover fees associated with the 
separation work, plan development, bidding document development and bidding services associated 
with the project.  This supplemental does not cover design services for the bridge replacement itself 
since those services were already performed and paid for under the overall 45th Street Reconstruction 
project. 
 

 
 

Financials: 
Garver is asking for $18,896 in additional fees for the work of separating the plans and bidding out 
the project.  The cost of this work will be included in the temp note with the rest of the project costs. 
 
Staff Recommendation: 
Staff recommends that Council accept the supplemental agreement from Garver for the plan 
separation and bidding services of the 45th and Oliver Bridge Replacement project. 
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